Roberta DiMezza
L

From: Michael Guilmain <mrguilmain@cox.net>

Sent: Wednesday, May 22, 2024 10:08 PM

To: House Judiciary Committee

Subject: Opposition to bills on upcoming House hearings

Hello House Judiciary Clerk;

My name is Michael Guilmain and | live in Scituate, Rl. | am writing to you today to state that | Oppose bill HB 7373. This
bill is not a safe storage bill as the name implies. This is a mandatory storage bill, requiring any gun is locked and
unusable, even when there is no reasonable chance that anybody other than the lawful owner can access it. As as
result, this will delay access to a potentially lifesaving device during an illegal entry. This can literally be the cause of
deaths of innocent people unable to properly protect themselves.

| would be happy to discuss this with you further in more detail, please feel free to reach out to me.
Sincerely,
Michael Guilmain

Scituate, RI
401-578-5261
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